Dunlap Music Boosters Meeting

Minutes for March 5, 2013

Attendance: Officers present included: Co-Presidents Sheri Byrne and DeAnna Hutton, Secretary Dianne Gootee, and Treasurer Krista Hoerr. Directors present were: Jason Shea, Robin Hunt, and Jen Reece. Others in attendance included: Kevin Curtin, Tonya Lang, Beth Christensen, and Steve Rieker.

Call to Order: The regular monthly meeting was called to order by President Sheri Byrne at 7:04 pm in the DHS Town Center.

Secretary's Report: The minutes of the previous meeting were emailed to all Music Boosters. Sheri asked if there were any questions or concerns, but no discussion was held. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Robin Hunt, seconded, and passed.

Treasurer's Report: Krista Hoerr presented the latest financial statements:

Beginning Balance	\$ 62,166.25
Deposits	38,160.80
Expenses	(23,323.34)
Ending Balance 3/5/13	\$ 77,003.71

Committee Reports:

Fundraising: Robin Hunt reported that 742 Butter Braids were sold for a profit of \$3,768.

<u>Fine Arts Night:</u> Annette Begner has requested up to \$ 200.00 to update decorations by purchasing new flowers and fillers and plastic tablecloths. Donations of food and drinks will be requested as in the past. Fine Arts Night is to showcase Speech, Art, Robotics, Choir, and Band and is therefore not solely a Music Boosters event. There is a small charge at the door and profits are split between departments after the paper products used are paid for. The tablecloths could come directly out of the profits for the evening. There is no Music Boosters budget for this event but if we pay for the decorations, then the flowers would belong to us. Robin Hunt proposed that Music Boosters offer up to \$ 200 to purchase flowers and other reusable decorations. The motion was seconded and passed.

Directors' Reports:

Ms. Reece (Choir): A detailed report was emailed out.

Kevin Kelly Jewelers donated \$ 25.00 to the Colorado trip....a big thank you to them! There will be a mandatory meeting with parents and students in May. The date will be announced soon. The cost of the trip is coming in around \$ 900-910 which includes two t-shirts. The cost per chaperone is \$ 520.

At the recent IMEA contest, a woodwind trio and Maya Jain were chosen "Best of the Day."

Mrs. Robin Hunt (Theatre): Lights have been ordered and should arrive in time for the Fine Arts Night. The contest play titled "Mirrors" is March 13 and 14. Sectionals are in Rock Island March 15 and 16. The theatre budget will pay for any necessary overnights. Robin is renting a U-Haul and a bus to travel to the event.

Old Business/New Business:

Tonya Lang said that the band uniforms are to be taken to the dry cleaners next week.

Two open position for next year are Co-President, which Robin Hunt offered to fill, and Band Uniform Coordinator. Sheri will check to make sure there isn't a conflict of interest for Robin to serve since she is a school employee. Michelle Unser will be asked to send out notice of the opening for the uniform coordinator (there are lots of volunteers willing to help the coordinator!).

There is a Music Booster sheet that will be sent out with the registration packets in May. Krista will proofread the form.

Music Boosters' Future Meetings are as follows:

April 9th

May 7th

President Sheri Byrne adjourned the meeting at 7:38 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Dianne Gootee